CENTRAL FLORIDA EXPRESSWAY AUTHORITY

MEMORANDUM

TO: Authority Board Members

FROM: Joseph A. Berenis, Deputy Executive Director%
DATE: February 11, 2015

RE: Staff's Report

Below is the Staff's Report for the February 12, 2015 Board Meeting.

Engineering, Operations, Construction & Maintenance

o Staff is working with All Aboard Florida (AAF) on a rail alignment along a portion of SR 528.
Staff are having weekly meetings with AAF.

e We have completed the 60% plans for the Innovation Way Interchange Project. We are
proceeding to 90% plans.
o Staff has met with SLR to work out a schedule for completion.

o Wekiva Parkway:
o Completed 100% plans for the two sections north of US 441.
o Right of way acquisition for the first two sections is proceeding on schedule.
= The Right of Way Certificate for Project 429-202 has been issued by FDOT.
» The Right of Way Certificate for Project 429-203 has been issued by FDOT.
= Project 429-202 has been advertised for construction bids.

e 2040 Master Plan Update:
o A presentation will be given to the Board on February 12, 2015.
o Individual meetings with Board Members will be scheduled.
o Phase | involving data gathering and meeting with other public agencies is complete. We
may need to update the information.

e CFX's Traffic & Revenue Consultant is completing the Fiscal Year 2014 Annual Report.

e The Authority has received proposals to replace toll collection equipment.
Staff will be negotiating a price with the selected firm.
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o The Authority will be receiving Letters of Interest and will shortlist for the following project:
o Improvements to SR 408 from SR 417 to Alafaya Trail

e Speed limit signs on SR 417 and SR 429 have been installed. The speed limit has been raised to
70 mph.

e The SR 417/Turnpike Interchange has been completed and open to traffic.

End of Report



